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1. EXECUTIVE SUMMARY 

1.1 The purpose of this report is to update the Policy & Resources Committee on 
progress in delivering the 12 major capital regeneration projects, excluding the 
nine Lorn Arc projects, led by Development and Infrastructure Servicesstage through to procurement and 

implementation. Heritage Initiatives have all been 
completed.  The Oban Phase 2 public realm works (George St to Station 
Square); Rothesay Pavilion Enabling works and Queens Hall Asbestos removal 
works are on site.  Following approval of the design brief specification for the 
Helensburgh Waterfront development at the Helensburgh & Lomond June Area 
Committee officers have through a procurement exercise sought to prequalify 
suitably qualified and experienced design team and cost consultants to take the 
project forward from concept design stage to detailed design for member 

approval.  
 

1.4 Since the last report the projects remain on track against the March 2016 
reported timescales. 

 

1.5 Budget:  Following the August revision to the Capital Plan an additional capital 
allocation of £1.95million, was made for the Dunoon Queens Hall project and 
along with the Helensburgh Waterfront project these are currently low to 
medium risk of being delivered within the reported budgets.  The provision of 
additional funds is to enable these projects to progress whilst officers continue 

to seek additional external funding thereby releasing funds to deliver the 

Council’s wider economic regeneration aspirations across Argyll and Bute. 

Budget details are contained within Appendix A. 
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1.6 It is recommended that the Policy and Resources Committee:- 
 

Note the current progress and agreed 
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Rothesay Pavilion – The FBC was approved in April 2015, total cost 
£9,057,873. Funding applications of circa £6m have been approved.  Grant 
applications continue to be made to close the funding gap. - see Appendix A for 
further details. Following intrusive surveys at the end of 2015 the projected 
construction costs rose by £1.9m, making the total project cost circa £11m.  
Subsequently the February 2016 Budget made provision for an additional 
£1.9m to be made available to progress the project whilst the Rothesay Pavilion 
Charity (RPC) and council officers continued to seek additional funding. 
 
The advance works exposed a number of issues with the integrity of the 
building, including the condition of the concrete ceilings and the fire rating of 
key components. The scope of the advance works was therefore extended to 
enable these issues to be addressed. All of the advance works are now 
complete and the practical completion certificate was issued on 21 October. 
 
The Production Information, which forms a key component of the Tender 
Documentation package is being updated with the information etc resulting 
from the advance works and the project is on programme to issue the Invitation 
to Tender at the beginning of January 2017, with Tender Returns programmed 
for end February 2017. 
 

4.1.5 Dunoon - Queens Hall - planning application approved
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